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PURE WATER NOTICE: Miramar Reservoir Water Elevation Test 
 

Feb. 3, 2023 
 
On Monday, Feb. 13, the City of San Diego will begin a water elevation test at Miramar Reservoir. 
The elevation of the reservoir will be increased by two feet for approximately four weeks. 
 
What To Expect:  This testing will not impact aquatic biology or recreational activities such as 

boating and fishing. Lower elevation portions of the unofficial dirt trail 
around the reservoir will be temporarily inaccessible. Please follow posted 
signage and for safety, please avoid closed trail sections. The boat ramp, 
docks, fishing floats and five-mile paved access road around the reservoir 
will remain accessible. 

 
When:  The elevation of the water in Miramar Reservoir will be increased by two 

feet starting on Feb. 13, and elevation testing at the reservoir will be 
underway for up to approximately four weeks. After the elevation testing, 
the reservoir water level will be returned to its normal level. 

 
Why:  Pure Water San Diego is the City of San Diego's phased, multi-year program 

that will provide nearly half of San Diego's water supply locally by 2035. The 
Pure Water Program will use proven water purification technology to clean 
recycled water to produce safe, high-quality drinking water. The Program 
offers a cost-effective investment for San Diego's water needs and will 
provide a reliable, sustainable water supply.  

 
The City is committed to providing up-to-date information about construction activities. Notices 
will be regularly posted on scrippsranch.purewatersd.org. Please contact 
purewatersd@sandiego.gov or 833-MIR-PWSD (833-647-7973) with questions about the City’s 
Pure Water Program, and a team member will get back to you within one business day. 

 


